
 

 

 

 
 

February 5, 2021 
 

Dear Families, 
Thank you to the eighth grade students and all of the teachers for making this year’s Catholic Schools week so 
memorable! Here are some of the highlights: 

• Assumption Brawn: Congratulations to our 8th grade Girls Basketball team and Coaches Jill Hoyt and 
Paul Weisenbeck, for winning the Assumption Brawn Tournament last Saturday.  

• Movie Day: Thank you Mandi Smith, Jane Fedie and Rhonda Bauer for popping and bagging our 
popcorn! 

 

• Quiz Bowl: Congratulations to Sawyer Sabelko, Jacob Poeschel, Luke Weber, Mary Bullard and Jayden 
Brunner for earning 1st place in the Assumption Quiz Bowl. 

• Game Day: Thank you to Mrs. Glenda Busch for providing a lovely spread of snacks for our game day! 
 

• Sliding Day: A lot of fun was had, just ask Father Emmanuel as he participated! 
 

• Service Day: 50 blankets and rugs will be donated to area Humane Societies! Thank you. Over 200 
Valentine cards were made to hand out at the Lima Fish Fries, and our community members receiving 
Meals on Wheels. FMSC was postponed due to weather, we hope to reschedule in the spring. 

• Catholic Schools Week Mass: Saturday, Feb 6th, at St. Mary’s @ 4:00, our students will be leading us 
in worship at the closing of Catholic School Week Mass. What a great way to end our week! We had to 
limit the choir to 25 so K-1 students are asked to sit with their families. Thank you for understanding.  

• Chili Supper: Will be awesome and yummy!!! Thank you Jodi Weisenbeck for taking the leading role!  
We have already sold 447 tickets! Thank you to all who signed up to help. Worker schedule enclosed.    

FORENSICS: 

• Our Level 1 Tournament has been rescheduled for Thursday February 11. Pizza orders carryover.  

• 100 candy bars remain to be sold. If anyone is interested in helping to sell them let Monica know. Also 
if you have money or candy bars out, please turn them in to the office. 

• The students are off to an excellent start. Monica will be available on Monday, February 15th (no 
school), for students to come in for a practice. Starting at 9:30; she can give each group up to an hour of 
practice time.  

• The next “home” tournament will be on February 25
th

.  
LENTEN SEASON: 

Wednesday, February 17
th begins our Lenten season. Ash Wednesday Mass will be celebrated 

at St. Mary’s at 8:30 AM and at Holy Rosary at noon; all K-8 grade students will be attending. 
There will be room at the Holy Rosary Mass if you are able to join us for this humbling Mass.  
SERVICE PROJECT OF THE MONTH, enclosed, please find mite boxes, one for each of the 
4K-8 students, to collect coins for children living in the most vulnerable communities around the 
globe. In addition, the 4-8 students will have Mite Jars in their classrooms that will be filled by 

giving various challenges by their homeroom teachers during this season of prayer, fasting and works of love. 
All proceeds will go the Missionary Childhood Association.  
STATIONS OF THE CROSS: Staying with tradition, each class will take turns presenting the Stations of the 
Cross, starting Friday, February 19

th. Enclosed in the Middle School envelopes is a letter from Ms. Bechel, 
regarding the Living Stations.  

BEST LENT EVER:  

Join Matthew Kelly and the Dynamic Catholic team for another incredible Lenten journey through the  
BEST LENT EVER daily video reflections. Sign up now at https://dynamiccatholic.com/best-lent-ever 

It’s not about what you give up…it’s about what you become! 



PARTNERS IN FAITH:   

Enclosed is this month’s Partners in Faith, and a Lenten calendar with some good ideas for your family to 
implement during the season. Lent is a gift from the Church to help us find our way back to God.  
 

READ ACROSS AMERICA: 

Dr. Seuss’ birthday is on Tuesday March 2nd; in celebration, the week of March 1st -5th is 
designated as Read Across America Week. We celebrate our love of reading during this week. 
Battle of the Books: 4th and 5th grade students have been gearing up for the upcoming Battle of 
the Books. Competition rounds start Monday, March 1st. The final battle will be held on Friday, 
March 5th at 12:30 PM. A full calendar of events for the week will come home February 19th.  
 

 
 

$CRIP: 
Use $CRIP to purchase everyday items and reduce your tuition at the same time. Almost all of you have 
fulfilled your $1000.00 SCRIP requirement. Good job!! If you have questions on SCRIP, please call.  

The benefits for participating families are fantastic: 

1. Scrip gift cards are perfect for following a household budget. 
2. Families can shop both in-store or online with participating retailers. 
3. Scrip gift cards are just like using a credit/debit card, but without the fraud risk. 
4. Scrip program earnings are greater than credit card rewards (typically 3 – 15%) 

 
 

TUITION STATEMENTS/TRIP: 

Your monthly tuition statement with TRIP amount earned, to date, is enclosed. The order total shows how much 
SCRIP you purchased; the Rebate total is what will be deducted from your school tuition next school year.  
 
 

SPORTING EVENTS/PROTOCOL FOR TWO WEEKS: 

• Face masks required to be worn by all fans, players, coaches and refs. Fans need to hand in their ticket at 

the door to maintain attendance, and to be occupancy compliant.  

• Monday February 8
th

 Home vs MACS  

•  8th grade girls. 5:00 game. Doors open 4:30 and lock 5:15 (4 tickets per player)  

• Tuesday February 9
th

 @ Elk Mound  

• 7th grade girls. 4:30 game. Doors open 4:00 Parents to enter close to 4:30. (4 tickets per player) 

• 8th grade girls. 5:30 game. Assume exiting/re-entering procedure as in past.(4 tickets per player) 

• 5th grade girls vs. Mondovi Scrimmage. Doors open at 5:00 lock at 5:40 (4 tickets per player) 

• Monday Feb 15
th

 @ Fall Creek  

• 7th grade girls. 6:00 game and more info to follow.   

• 8th grade girls. 7:00 game and more info to follow.  

• Tuesday Feb 16
th

 @ Pepin  

•  6th grade girls. 5:00 game and more info to follow.  

• Tuesday Feb 16
th

 @ Pepin 

• 8th grade girls. 6:00 game and more info to follow.   

• Thursday Feb 18
th

 @ Holy Ghost  

• 4th/5th grade girls. 5:00 game and more info to follow.   

• 6th grade girls.  6:00 game and more info to follow.   

• Thursday Feb 18
th

 Home vs Regis  

• 8th grade girls.  5:00 game. Doors open at 4:30 lock at 5:15  

• Friday Feb 19
th

 @ Mondovi  

• for 4th/5th grade girls. 6:00 game and more info to follow. 

 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 

CALENDAR REMINDERS AND UPDATES FOR TWO WEEKS: 

Monday 2/08  Living Rosary - Live Streamed - @ St. Mary’s   9:30 
                                    8 GBB vs. McDonell       5:00      

  

Tuesday 2/09  Mass @ St. Mary’s       8:30 
    6 GBB @ Elk Mound       4:30 
    8 GBB @ Elk Mound       5:30 
    5 GBB Scrimmage vs Mondovi     5:30 
 
  

Thursday 2/11  Mass @ Holy Rosary       8:30 
    Valentine celebrations in classrooms 

    Forensics Level 1       3:45            

Friday  2/12  No School- Teacher in-service        

Monday 2/15  No School – Teacher in-service 
   7 GBB @ Fall Creek       6:00 
   8 GBB @ Fall Creek       7:00 
 

Tuesday 2/16  Mass @ St. Mary’s       8:30 
    6 GBB @ Pepin       5:00 
    8 GBB @ Pepin       6:00 
 

Wednesday 2/17  Ash Wednesday Mass - St. Mary’s     8:30 & 4:00 

    Ash Wednesday Mass - Holy Rosary    Noon   

    Ash Wednesday Mass - Sacred Heart    7:30 p.m. 
 

Thursday 2/18  Mass @ Holy Rosary       8:30 
    4/5 GBB @ Holy Ghost      5:00 
    6 GBB @ Holy Ghost       6:00 
    8 GBB vs. Regis       5:00 
 

Friday  2/19  5 GBB scrimmage @ Mondovi     6:00     
 
 

PLEASE PRAY: 

• For our priests, principal, teachers and staff in gratitude for all they do to teach and guide us in our 

spiritual life and academic subjects, that God will pour abundant blessings upon them. 

• For all the parents, benefactors and volunteers who give their time, talent and treasure to our school, that 

God would bless them 100-fold for their generosity and dedication,  

• For current students and for Catholic school graduates, that the gifts of faith and knowledge they have 

received will continue to grow. 

Thank you for choosing Assumption Catholic School!  Our faculty and staff are committed to working with you 
to fulfill our mission of Faith• Academics • Service 

 
With Blessings of Peace and Joy,  
 
 
Mrs. Mary Lansing 
Principal 
 


